Henley Surf Life Saving Club Inc.

68th ANNUAL REPORT

Season 1992 - 1993



"Success is a journey not a destination half the fun is getting there"

"Success depends on where intention is"

AS PRESENTED
AT THE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD AT THE
CLUBROOMS, HENLEY BEACH
SUNDAY, JULY 25th, 1993
at 10.00 a.m.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

NOTICE is hereby given of the 68th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED to be held in the Clubrooms on SUNDAY the 25th of July, 1993 at 10.00am.

AGENDA

- 1. Notice of meeting.
- Apologies.
- 3. Reading and confirmation of the Minutes of the 67th Annual General Meeting.
- 4. Business out of Minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation and adoption of the 68th Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation and adoption of the Financial Statement for the 1992/93 Season.
- 8. Ratification of Resignations and Appointments made by the Management Committee.
- 9. Alterations to the Constitution and By-Laws.
- 10. Election of Office Bearers for the 1993/94 Season.
- 11. Honoraria to be set.
- 12. Subscriptions to be set for the 1993/94 Season.
- 13. Motions of which due notice has been given.
- 14. General Business.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

FOUNDER :: Dan F. DINEEN

* * * * *

OFFICE BEARERS - 1992/93

Patron: M.B. BUTTERFIELD, OAM

Vice Patrons:

Mr. J. Fletcher, Mr. J. Duncan, Mr. J. "Possum" Baker

President: Mr. K.B. FITZGERALD

Vice Presidents:

HONORARY SOLICITOR

HONORARY PUBLICITY OFFICER

HONORARY AUDITOR

Mr. D. Duhne Mr. P. Johns
Mr. D. Ferguson, MP Mr. J. Paech
Mr. D. Fry Mr. J. Payze
Mr. R. Hendrie Mr. J. Potts
Mr. C. Hutchensen Mr. M. Rathjen
Mr. G.J. Johns

P. Martin G. WHITE CAPTAIN Mr. VICE CAPTAIN Mr. Q. Dorward HONORARY SECRETARY Mrs. T. Searcy (nee Davoren) HONORARY ASST. SECRETARY Ms. K. Tucker HONORARY TREASURER Mr. T. Jennings (res)/ Mr. A. Boots DHUNE HONORARY CHIEF INSTRUCTOR Ms. S. Johnston WATSON HONORARY SURF BOAT CAPTAIN Mr. GOD FREY R. Langford HONORARY GEAR STEWARD K. FONES. Mr. P. Hogan HONORARY BOARD CAPTAIN A. Lanyon Mr. HONORARY SKI CAPTAIN Mr. D. Foureur HONORARY RADIO OFFICER Mr. P. Martin P. Bradley MARTIN HONORARY POWER BOAT CAPTAIN Mr. HONORARY BEACH EVENTS CAPTAIN G. Fletcher Sneva Ja Mr. HONORARY WATER CAPTAIN B. Payze (res)/ Mr. Mr. Q. Dorward HONORARY FIRST AID OFFICER Mr. G. Brennecke HONORARY AUXILIARY OFFICER Ms. S. Nelson JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE Not Appointed COMMITTEE PERSONS Mr. G. White (res)/ Mr. T. Cunneen Mr. B. Duhne HOUSE MANAGER Mr. T. Cunneen (res)/ Mr. G. White DELEGATE to STATE CENTRE Mr. K. Fitzgerald

:

Mr.

Ms.

Mr. C. Townsend

P. Brass

C. Fletcher

LIFE MEMBERS

A.W.	Jolly (Dec'd)	C. CI	hambers (Dec'd)		Dineen (Dec'd)
C.M.	Yoemans (Dec'd)	W. J.	Zimmerman (Dec'd)		Fischer (Dec'd)
C.H.	Hele	F.C.	Hill (Dec'd)		Butterfield, OAM
C.D.	Fielder, DAM	F.N.	Tucker	T. J.	Jennings, RVM
C.M.	Calnan (Dec'd)	L.G.	Bailey	D. H	emsley
A.F.	Roberts	A.A.	Park	J.M.	Doherty
B.R.	Duhne	G.A.	Anderson	G.W.	Duhne
R.G.	Hill	T.G.	Mulvihill	Ms.	A.R. Forwood (Dec'd)
G.A.	Bull	A.B.	Nelson	R.G.	Williams
K.B.	Fitzgerald	G.R.	Payze	M.W.	Searcy
A. S.	Lanyon		holes were created		

* * * * *

HONORARY MEMBERS - 1992/93

J. "Possim" Baker Bob Bruce
J. "Tulip" Beugelaar "Super Syd" Goodfellow
Bob Barnes Mrs. P. Guster
Brian Barnes Mrs. May Langford
Ms. C. Gleeson

P. Brass A. Loutit J. Mackay K. Jones

* * * * *

COMMITTEE MEETINGS - ATTENDANCES

K.B. Fitzgerald	10	reside the exp.	Martin	11
T. M. Searcy	10	anti-sensed to a Q.	Dorward	8
K. Tucker	7	A.	Boots	8
G. White	10	ma primara en B.	Duhne	10
T. Cunneen	6	rate for maT.	Jennings	3

* * * * *



^{*} Bronze Medalists for the Open Boat Final - Kevin Fitzgerald, Shane Thomas, Andrew Hatwell and Gary Fazzalari

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

After last years Annual General Meeting a revised constitution was put through which included the new organisation of the Management Committee. This allowed it to get down to the administration side of business and seemed to work quite well. With the barage of paperwork coming from Surf Lifesaving Australia and South Australia it can be quite time consuming.

As I stated last year it was very important for the Beach Committee to be active and filter the working side of the Club to the Management Committee for decision making. Unfortunately it was there where the Club fell down and many holes were created because the Beach Committee wasn't meeting on a regular occasion.

Again the Club ran the C.U.B. Oarbusters which was a good day. Also a white Elephant Stall was run at the Gala Fair that day but being 40:c. in the shade turn over at both events was a little down, but all who helped did a great job and had a good time.

Patrols again were completed professionally with little mishaps and there was great service provided out of hours at Longhorne Creeks floodings and the shark plague. All Club members did a great job.

Competition was dominated by the Ski Paddlers and the 'A' Boat Crew did very well. More diversity is needed if we are to be a force in the future.

All Club officers were asked to bite the bullet and pull in their horns when setting their budget for the year, hence the expenditure was kept down. Although we bought some craft and patrol equipment the accounts are starting to look healthier.

The Top Room was patronised about the same as last year and special thanks to Tulip and his boys for their effort. Some profitable shows were run up in the bar by various Club members.

It appears that the extention and renovations will be going ahead at last. I do believe once they are completed there will be a big lift in the Club.

In closing I would like to thank all Committee persons, and Club members for their efforts during the season and many thanks to our sponsors Carlton United Breweries, Cole Motors, Ramsgate Hotel and AMS Engineering for their continual support.

<u>Kevin Fitzgerald</u> President

HONORARY SECRETARY'S REPORT

It was again a pleasure to put together this Annual Report being the 68th edition and my second.

This was my second season of holding the position of Secretary and I feel that you could be Secretary for twenty years and still learn many things about the position. Since I'm not Superwoman I obviously still make mistakes regarding this position, although I know that I am learning and like everyone else knows, as you get older you tend to get wiser, so that makes me a year wiser so next year if I am on the Committee I hope to be able to help the Club succeed in this up and coming season.

As you will all be aware, next season is going to be a vital one for the Club with the new extensions going to finally happen. I hope that everyone gets behind the Club and helps in any way possible. I hope that we have a good season in competition, a safe one in patrolling and especially a financial one to help us with the up grading of our Club house. Every member will be able to help in all these areas by supporting our Clubs shows and fund-raising activities and also by doing your patrols and giving 100% in the competition arena or just by having fun and enjoying your Club it will lift the spirits of every member and make next year a good year.

I would like to thank my Assistant Secretary Kathy Tucker for her help during the season. I also would like to thank Grantley White for all his efforts during the later part of the season. He took on a tough job being Top Room Manager, but I feel that he did a great job, he tried his best and he has proven that the Club can make money if members are prepared to put in to hold shows and attend them. I would also like to thank Kevin Fitzgerald for his patience and help during the season. A few final thankyou's are to go to Quentin Dorward for his help in the competition arena, he offered his help and support to every member who competed at carnivals no matter what class they are in. My final thanks goes to my wonderful husband and children for just being who they are.

Other aspects of the Club's activities are covered in the reports prepared by the other members of the Committee and on closing I would like to wish everybody the best success during the winter months and I look forward to seeing you all next year for a brilliant season.

Teresa Searcy Secretary

CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

As Club Captain I look back on the past season as one of challenge and growth in the Club. It was a year where various challenging situations were encountered.

In the area of patrolling our resources and training were put to the test. The Langhorne Creek floods where members performed unusual life saving duties till the very early hours on a Saturday night and the four day ordeal where members were confronted with large schools of sharks with the added problem of packed beaches due to hot weather, showed the necessity of the Henley SLSC and resources to provide a reliable community service. Well done to all patrolling members. A job well done this year.

On the Competition side of Life Saving, Henley celebrated a much improved year.

The Ski area celebrated State Titles with three gold and two silver and an impressive appearances in the Ski Relay Final & Double Ski Semi-final at the Aussie Titles. My thanks go to Fooz and his excellent recruiting, showing that Henley has by far the best Ski Paddlers in the State.

The Boat area had its ups and downs this season but as always produced the goods at State Titles. Special mention should be given to the A Crew who were the big improver's of the year, being tipped as one of the main contenders for gold at States.

If they gave medals for effort and commitment, the Board area would be crushed under the weight. Andrew Lanyon and his small band of paddlers competed in every carnival from flat to raging seas. Next season should see this area pulling in the medals, well done Boys and Girls.

Special mention must be given to the small group of competitive juniors in the Club especially Shaun Doran and Katie Mulvihill-for-their total commitment, next year guys.

Next season sees the gaining of some very good competitors and major changes to the Clubrooms underway. Henley can once again be up there at the top. Hopefully next year I can once again, with the approval of fellow members, as Club Captain assist in the future building of a strong and efficient Club.

Special thanks must be given to the following Grantley White, Lee McNeil, Quentin Dorward, Building Committee, Teresa Searcy, Rebecca Overduin and Katie Mulvihill. Well done Guys.

Paul Martin Club Captain

* * * * *

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

PATROLS:

In general patrols were well attended during the season. Special thanks to those who put in the extra hours, especially Lee McNeil, Katie Mulvihill and Paul "Digger" Martin.

COMPETITION PATROLS:

A big thanks to Paul Oaten and his patrol team who put in the hours while the rest of us were at carnivals.

PATROL INSPECTIONS:

The Club underwent two patrol inspections during the year which were passed with high marks.

PATROL UNIFORMS:

Look out next year for the new look dazzling patrol uniforms. Until then...

Preventive Actions 463	<u>Rescues</u> 20	First Aid 6	9	<u>Stinger</u> 36
NAME S. AKESSON M. ALEXANDER P. ALLPORT R. BELLWOOD L. BERMINGHAM P. BRADLEY	HRS 92/93 19 40 8 16.5 17.15	TOTAL 22 77 8 122 17.15 88.5	HR	RADIO JRB
G. BRENECKE A. BOOTS G. BURNANRD J. BUTTERFIELD W. CARSON C. CHICCO B. COLE S. CROUCH T. CUNNEEN A. DEWAR S. DORAN O. DORWARD R. DRISCOL G. FAZZALARI K. FITZGERALD G. FLETCHER C. FLETCHER D. FOUREUR P. FOX S. HANNAFORD A. HATWELL	65.25 53.5 16.5 21.5 70.25 9 15.25 21 7 26.5 29.5 22 13 19.5 4.30 23.5 28 24.5 41.5 35.5 22	168.55 156 34.65 210.65 70.25 52.15 393.70 73 195.45 26.5 66.5 59 88.15 201.15 422.45 254.65 131.30 334.65 71.8 77.5 22	37.75	6.5
M. HOEY W. HOEY P. HOGAN K. HOSKIN	19.5 20.4 32 8	132.95 244.40 182.45 28		

S.	JOHNS	22	243	
S.	JOHNSTON _	24.30	54.60	
S.	JONES	117.40	135.40	
R.	LANGFORD	24	223.30	
A.	LANYON	17.5	404.95	
T.	LEPLEY -	16	16	
B.	LAVERY	9.5	58.7	
A.	LEWIS	10.3	420.3	
P.	MARTIN	180.4	1186.55	
S.	MATHER	18	120.45	
В.	MAXWELL	16.3	16.30	
M.	McDOUGALL	24.4	182.70	
R.	McFARLANE	4.4	140.70	
L.	McNEIL	182.45	187.45	
K.	MULVIHILL	130	189.45	
S.	NELSON	35.15	185.50	
Α.	NIEUWENHAVEN -	37.3	37.3	
T.	NEWMAN	14	30.30	
Р.	DATEN	30	112.00	- AND SERVED AND SERVED
R.	OVERDUIN	58	99	
D.	PEACOCK	20.45	22.45	
N.	PISTOLA	4.30	6.30	
R.	RICHARDS	33.30	53.30	
M.	SEARCY	44.05	570.75	36.05
VT.	SEARCY _	19	204.45	00.00
J.	SHARP	4.45	38.75	
M.	SHUTTLEWORTH	22	275.45	
E.	SMITH -	13.25	13.25	9.25
S.	THOMAS ~	23.3	23.3	ALEXANDER
K.	TUCKER	93.55	183.05	12.75 49.5
Т.	WARD -	13	13	12:75 43:5
C.	WATSON	23	23	
M.	WEST	33	476.30	DE READER ON THE OWNER OF
Ρ.	WIESNER	23.45	72.45	
М.	WILLIAMS	47.45	83.60	
G.	WHITE	50.30	236.30	
tur d	77114 1 400	00.00	200:00	

200 HOUR CLUB NEW MEMBERS

Grantley White	236.30
Rob Langford	223.30
James Butterfield	210.65
Teresa Searcy	204.45
Gary Fazzalari	201.15

PATROL EFFICIENCY COMPETITION

EQUIPMENT		75	Points
UNIFORM		95	
RUN SWIM RUN		100	
COMMUNICATIONS	A R RESPE	95	
BOARD RESCUE		90	
RESCUE		85	
LOG		95	

<u>Quentin Dorward</u> Vice Captain

* * * *

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

It was a typical Henley season, off to a slow start. Too many people committed to football, didn't feel like training or weren't interested. When some crews were finally training in the boat, things seemed to go backwards, constant re-arranging and shuffling of Crews didn't help and it showed with our poor performance in Lennies Marathon.

At this stage Mulchy still had a crook back and missed the early part of the season. Geoff Brenecke offered to help sweep and he took the A Crew until Mulchy returned.

The A Crew finally found four blokes who where willing to put the hours in and they were rewarded with a Bronze Medal in the State Titles. The crew was K. Fitzgerald, G. Fazzalari, S. Thomas, A. Hatwell and T. Mulvihill.

The Reserve Crew as we started out to be, went through a horror season with unbelievable 14 crew changes and that was only up till the State Titles, a further 2 were added for the Aussies Titles. The lack of training as a team in the boat certainly showed up at the States, as we were knocked out in the Semi-finals. The Crew was L. McNeil, B. Cole, J. Butterfield, P. Hogan and myself.

The next Reserve Crew seemed as though it had a total lack of communication with each other and could rarely get the training times co-ordinated, which made it unfortunate for the sweep at this stage which was Geoff Brennecke, who was often the only one at training. However the crew did make the final at the States, so they must have had something going for them. The Crew was S. Crouch, M. Shuttleworth, S. Johns, S. Mather and T. Mulvihill.

The Veteran Crew thrown together at the States finished second with a Silver Medal. The Veteran Crew was K. Fitzgerald, M. Shuttleworth, S. Crouch, S. Mather and T. Mulvihill.

The A Crew went to the Aussies and got through to the second round where they were unlucky not to go any further. If the Crew stays intact next season they should be successful in the States. My Crew with Phil Hogan, the only original member from the start of the season also went to the Aussies and we were knocked out in the first round, the other members in that Crew were S. Crouch, L. McNeil and S. Mather.

I would also like to thank Terry Cunneen for his part in organising a new boat trailer from A.M.S. Steel Engineering Pty Ltd.

Rob Langford Boat Captain

BOARD CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Henley were well represented in the Board area at all of this season's carnivals with more competitors in a wider range of events than we've had for several years.

In Open Board and Board Rescue Grantley White and Quentin Dorward went from strength to strength in their second season. They trained every day and became regular finalist later in the season. Russell Bellwood joined the team mid season and also showed plenty of form.

Teresa Searcy and Anne-Louise Dewar kept our flag flying in the female events and they showed us all what determination is about in the heavy surf at Southport.

In Over 30's we had a variety of Henley Veterans keeping the Board Captain honest including a special appearance from Digger "the cans looked closer from the beach!" Martin showing off his, er, trowess?

Our Board Paddlers were assisted greatly by having two new boards to compete on this year and thanks must go to Grantley White for organising fund-raising nights in the Top Room on behalf of the Board Team to contribute to the costs.

Andrew Lanyon Board Captain

* * * *

SKI CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Well another season has come and gone, with out doubt the most successful season ever fro the Ski area of the Henley SLSC. The season started on a good note with the recruitment of Bennett Maxwell and ex Southport Ski Paddler who was making a welcome return to Ski and Kayak paddling after a three year lay off to compete as one of S.A.'s top level tri-athletes. Then followed Luke Bermingham, a Scarboro Life Saver spending some time in Adelaide training with the South Australian Sports Institute and decided to join ranks with the strongest Surf Ski Club in South Australia. With these two guys adding to the strength of the Ski Team, the State Titles produced some very impressive results.

Gold - Open Ski Relay - L. Bermingham, B. Maxwell and D. Foureur

Gold - Open Single Ski - L. Bermingham

Gold - Open Double Ski - L. Bermingham and G. Fletcher

Silver - Open Single Ski - D. Foureur

Silver - Open Double Ski - B. Maxwell and D. Foureur

With these great results we headed to the Gold Coast QLD for the Aussie Titles full of confidence ready to tackle the best in Australia once again achieving some impressive results. The winning State Titles Ski Relay Team made it through to the final, a great achievement in itself, considering there were 160 teams entered. Mid way through the final we were in a medal winning position until nature took its course and sent yours truly swimming (enough said). The end result was a 10th place. The Double Ski Team of Luke and Greg Fletcher performed very well finishing 8th in their Semi-final only to miss the final 14 by one spot. Results like these now prove that Henley is one of the strongest Ski Clubs in Australia and can look forward to a great future in this area.

I would like to thank the committee for their support during the 1992/93 season and well done to all who competed in the Ski area. Special thanks to Greg Fletcher for towing the gear to the Australian Titles.

<u>David Foureur</u> Ski Captain

* * * * *

COMPETITION OFFICER

"Henley!....Henley!.....Henley!...."

This is the familiar chant that has been heard along our metropolitan beaches when the feared and revived Henley Touring Team hits the beach.

Overall we had a successful and enjoyable time at the carnivals. I think if we can emphasise enjoyment and participation then everyone gets much more out of it, and the success will follow.

On behalf of all competitive members, thankyou to the Committee for their huge support this year in providing new equipment to all areas of the Club.

I thought the State Titles was a real winner all round, not only because of results, but the way everyone jumped in to help load trailers, carry equipment and help the others around them. Let's carry this spirit into 1994.

To those who went to QLD for the Aussie Titles well done. Two areas of the Club that really deserve a mention for their performance this year are the A Boat Crew and the Ski Team.

The A boaties put together a new team this year with a blend of youth (Andrew Hatwell and Shane Thomas), experience (Gary Fazzalari and Kevin Fitzgerald) under the guidance of the evergreen Trevor Garnet Mulvihill.

After a slow start to the year the boys improved all season, showing hard work pays off, and almost pulled off the Titles at the States. I believe next year could be a real boomer after seeing the effort this Crew is putting in at the gym already.

The Ski Team cleaned up the majority of Senior Medals at the States this year. Some people were even calling them the "Dream Team". With the obvious benefit of Kayak Competition David Foureur, Greg Fletcher, Bennett Maxwell and Luke Bermingham brought home the Gold. I can see the Club building on this performance further next year.

Watch out next season for the Henley Female Competitors the girls are already taking over the gym and have made the Seaton Swimming Pool their home for the winter.

For those of you looking forward to next season, get into the gym and start a programme for the next season. There are plenty of friendly fellow members to approach who will help you out if you're not sure of what you should be doing.

Look forward to seeing you all on the Beach next season.

Quentin Dorward Competition Officer

CHIEF_INSTRUCTORS REPORT

Even though the acquisition of SLSA awards during the 1992/93 season seemed, at times, almost impossible, a credible amount were eventually attained by our new and not so new Club members. A total of 31 awards were earned, which is comparable to the excellent job carried out by Paul Martin last season. Congratulations and thankyou to all of those members who excelled themselves by gaining an award(s). These people are mentioned in the awards list.

I would like to thank Jim Doherty for his tireless efforts and superior knowledge in the assistance of preparing both Bronze and Qualy squads for exams, as well as for filling in as Liaison Officer due to the resignation of Paul Frost from this position. As many of you will realise, this transformation involved much paper work and took some time, and I would therefore like to take this opportunity to apologise to those members who were delayed in the sitting of their exams due to the absence of the essential signature! Thankyou all for persevering and continuing with your training, I know at times it wasn't easy.

I would also like to thank Geoff Brennecke and Paul Martin for their assistance in the first aid field.

Thanks must also be extended to those members who instructed various groups, especially those of Bronze and Qualy. The training of these squads requires much time and dedication on behalf of both the instructor and "students", however I'm sure we all feel that it is time well spent. This season saw an influx of more than 20 new members. many of whom have already chosen their specific areas of interest and are doing very well.

Good luck to these, and all other members, in the coming season.

BRONZE

Shane Thomas, Anne-Louise Dewar, Leigh Hanna, Wayne Carson, Andrew Nieuwenhaven, Michael Hoey, Scott Robinson, Mark Pierson. Helen Facci, Katherine Fotheringham & Nicholas Joy.

QUALY'S

Nick Dean, Ben Pistola, David Green & Peter McDougall.

FIRST AID

Paul Martin (renewal), Katie Mulvihill, Stephen Jones, Paul Bradley, Sarah Johnston, Paul Oaten, Chantelle Watson, Steven Hannaford. Carolyn Fletcher, Rebecca Overduin, Mark Searcy (renewal) & Geoff Brenecke (renewal).

TRAINING OFFICER

Chantelle Watson, Kristie Hoskin & Georgina Burnard

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION CERTIFICATE

Emma Smith, Russell Bellwood, Kathy Tucker (renewal), Shelley Nelson (renewal), Andrew Lanyon, Mark Searcy (renewal) & Geoff Brenecke (renewal)

FIRST AID INSTRUCTOR

Sarah Johnston

Sarah Johnston Chief Instructor

POWER CRAFT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

This season once again has been very successful and I think I can talk about the patrols over the summer very favourably in three parts.

- A) All members did a great job, on and off patrols, and the use of this rescue craft was generally done in a professional manner. This helped keep maintainance costs down, and basically everything went smoothly.
- B) Perhaps the most, memorable and noted excerise this year was when Captain Digger Martin, Honourable Treasurer Boots, Lethal Lee McNeil, Bar Room Manager White and Mica the Masocist, on a Saturday patrol were called upon to help ferry flood victims in the IRB and do various other tasks at Langhorne Creek near Strathalbyn in December just before Xmas. The rescue effort went all night. Thankyou to all concerned for a job well done.
- C) Also during that memorable heat wave we had this summer, SA's entire population of sharks decided to spend some relaxing evenings in perfect conditions, frolicking in the warm waters of our foreshore. When at the time thousand's of tired and hot punters were trying to enjoy the water too. Not to worry Captain Digger was on the case. I don't know who did more laps of the coast from the jetty to the outlet, Digger and me in the IRB, or the Rescue 2 Helicopter. Never the less, I would like to thank Lee McNeil, Rebecca Overduin, Katie Mulvihill and Paul Martin and all other members who helped to keep the public safe during that period.

I personally think the cases above prove the worth of this valuable piece of patrol equipment.

This year both motors were again changed over at a total cost of around \$100.00 and I would like to see a continued 12 monthly charge over because of low cost and piece of mind when it comes to reliable motors.

A big thankyou to the Committee and Mousey for providing us with a craft trailer, with the help of a few people including Lee McNeil and Paul Martin , we were able to convert it into an IRB trailer for the Competition season which never really warmed up this year due to lack of interested people and maybe everyone still had their minds in Queensland.

Situation of the season, must have been when Bootsy decided he needed a hair cut and mysteriously fell overboard during a high speed return to shore. What he found though, was that prop guards prevent haircuts and aren't as blunt as they may look. After experiencing a few nervous moments in hospital the Doctor said Andrews brains did not fall out of the ten stitch gash in his scone an he would be OK.

Finally thankyou to everyone who helped in any way to the running of the IRB and thanks once again to Cole Motors for their continued support supplying the years fuel to keep us on the water.

Paul Bradley
Power Craft Captain

RADIO OFFICERS REPORT

This season the Club purchased a new Uniden handset which was a welcome asset. Uniden Radio's are small but of very high quality. This was proven at Langhorne Creek Floods where the radio did not require recharging for sixteen hours.

Unfortunately late in the season, both handsets were damaged. Thanks to A. Coombs and G. Scarfe for there professional advice and assistance in repair and maintenance of our handsets. I would also like to thank Kathy Tucker for doing hours at the Radio room on behalf of Henley.

Paul Martin Radio Officer

* * * *

BOARD RIDING

This season again we saw Henley win a medal in the State Board Riding Championships.

Congratulations to Peter Fox who competed extremely well to win a Bronze Medallion. Well done Peter and keep the good work up.

* * * * *

BEACH TEAM REPORT

The Beach area started slowly this season although as the season proceded so did the competitors. The developing area of the 2km run proved very successful for Henley due to the fine performances of Steve Hannaford, Lee McNeil and Andrew Nieuwenhaven. Hopefully next season this will be a medal winning event.

State Titles we had a fine group of athletes competeing in most areas and age groups. Shaun Doran, Katie Mulvihill competeing extremely well in the Open and Junior areas being finalists and also Mark Searcy was a finalist in the Veteran Flags.

Well done to all members and hopefully next year we will have more competitors in this arena and those competitors who competed this year can consolidate their positions.

<u>Greq Fletcher</u> Beach Captain SURF LIFE SAVING
South Australian
Sentor.
State
Changionships

3 1 2

* Gold Medalists for the Open Ski Relay

Team - Bennett Maxwell, David Foureur

and Luke Bermingham

SOCIAL LIFE AT HENLEY

Hello to all you Clubby friends Once again another season ends And what a year for the blue and white Showing the others how to put up a fight Two golds, two silvers and a bronze Yes, we're cooler than the Fonz! The Ski and Board paddlers (and I s'pose the Boaties too!) Swimmers and runners - in fact all of you Who competed at carnivals and had a go Well done to you all, it just goes to show Henley can be a threatening force But that can only be proven by us of course It would be good to see some set times to train Where people turn up on time and are prepared for pain "No pain, no gain" is a saying so true Success of the Club depends on the intentions of you.

Chantelle, Kathy and Sarah who took training squads through And everyone who fought to get a Club that's new All the 'older guys' who fixed the sauna And everyone who patrolled the shark and flood trauma Those who supported the Top Room too By drinking, serving, cleaning, cooking the BBQ And "Mrs Searcy" - a job well done All of your efforts are appreciated by everyone.

Once again we held Club shows
But it's only the younger ones who goes
We know Fat Cat goes to bed at 8
But surely you 'oldies' could stay up a little late!
Anne-Louise will never forget
However I'm sure she'll always regret
Winning a raffle of Bundaberg Rum
And then dropping it in front of everyone

Surfers Paradise came alive
When the Henley Surf Club crew arrived
Annie's 21st created quite a din
With even the Fire Brigade popping in!
All competitors did their best
But found the drinking races more of a success
A great time was had by all
With everyone's beer-bellies a little more full!

The 'Bag of Fleas" is back for good
While Greg Fletch' has moved to the Pt. Lincoln neighbourhood
And Andrew Boots will soon be on his way
But at least when we're in Cairns we'll have somewhere to stay!

It's good to see a few couples producing
Some future nippers - so here's introducing!
Matthew Searcy - who Skye loves to bits
A little Miss Foureur and a baby President Fitz
Shutts Junior also arrived
- But that's not enough for the Club to survive!

Season 93/94 is not far away So there's nothing left for me to say But come on EVERYONE - get on down And make Henley Surf Club the best Club in town!

TOP ROOM MANAGER'S REPORT

With the Club due to be renovated no major operational changes were . made.

A special thanks to John "Tulip" Beugelaar for his tireless effort in assisting and supporting the Top Room, also to Rose Nelson and her helpers for the cleaning of the bar and finally to all the Top Room boys for their support throughout the year.

After carnival BBQ attendances were down this year and I hope next season everybody can get back after a carnival and have a few drinks and some tea.

I hope members continue to support the Top Room, and Social functions, as these are the major income revenues helping our Club to survive finanically I would also like to thank Carlton United Brewery for their continuing interest and support.

<u>Grantley White</u> Top Room Manager

Surf Life Saving
South Austral: In
Sens
Champ Life Saving
Champ

* Gold Medalists Greg Fletcher and Luke Bermingham and Silver Medalists David Foureur and Bennett Maxwell - Open Double Ski

TROPHY LIST 1992 - 1993 SEASON

and date over ever ever ever	Fig. 45 Sec. 1 and a sec. 2 control of the s	
SENIOR CLUB CHAMPION	RUSSELL BELLWOOD	A.W. JOLLY TROPHY WALKER & HALL CUP
FEMALE CLUB CHAMPION	CAROLYN FLETCHER	JAN DUHNE TROPHY
JUNIOR CLUB CHAMPION	SHAUN DORAN	AMY FORWARD TROPHY
VETERAN CLUB CHAMPION	KEVIN FITZGERALD	TERESA DAVOREN TROPHY
MOST PATROL HOURS	LEE McNEIL (182.75HR)	SUPER SID TROPHY
MOST EFFICIENT MEMBER	PHIL HOGAN	DENIS CONLAN TROPHY
MOST ENTHUSIASTIC MEMBER	KATIE MULVIHILL	
CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR	TERESA SEARCY	ANGUE, and
BEST FIRST YEAR MEMBER	LEE McNEIL	H. JOHNS MEMORIAL TROPHY
PRESIDENTS TROPHY	CHANTELLE WATSON	
SPECIAL RECOGNITION AWARDS	JOHN "TULIP" BEUGELAA GEOFF MAY GRANTLEY WHITE TOM JENNINGS KEVIN FITZGERALD	R
MOST OUTSTANDING SENIOR CARNIVAL COMPETITOR	BENNETT MAXWELL	PETER CATES TROPHY
MOST OUTSTANDING JUNIOR CARNIVAL COMPETITOR	SHAUN DORÁN	MIKE HEGARTY TROPHY
MOST OUTSTANDING FEMALE CARNIVAL COMPETITOR	ANNE-LOUISE DEWAR	
MOST OUTSTANDING VETERAN CARNIVAL COMPETITOR	ANDREW LANYON	
BEST CARNIVAL COMPETITORS: -		enument the Club and
BOAT EVENTS	STEVE HANNAFORD DAVID FOUREUR SHANE THOMAS ANDREW LANYON	T. JENNINGS TROPHY CD. FIELDER TROPHY J. DOHERTY TROPHY D. HEMSLEY TROPHY
	GRANTLEY WHITE GARY FAZZALARI TERESA SEARCY JAMES BUTTERFIELD	LLOYD HARVEY CUP

* * * * * *

ROB LANGFORD

TROPHIES NOT AWARDED

CADET CLUB CHAMPION

C.M. CALNAN TROPHY

MOST OUTSTANDING CADET CARNIVAL COMPETITOR

M. GRANT TROPHY

R.S. McDONOUGH MEMORIAL SWIM HAROLD PLIESS MEMORIAL SWIM SENIOR WEEKLY SWIMS JUNIOR WEEKLY SWIMS CADET WEEKLY SWIMS

* Special recognition should go to Lee McNeil who came 3rd in the State for the most patrol hours in one season. Well done Billy.



* Trophy winners Lee McNeil (Best First Year Member & Most Patrol Hours 182.75), Phil Hogan (Most Efficient Member) & Shane Thomas (Best Boat Competitor)

BEREAVEMENTS

Mr. C.V. Fischer (Life Member)

WEDDINGS

Linda and Gary Fazzalari

BIRTHS

Congratulations to the following Members: -

Mark Shuttleworth and Jane on the arrival of their Baby Boy, William

Teresa and Mark Searcy on the arrival of their Baby Boy, Matthew.

BUILDING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Club for years has made a number of applications to Council to rebuild that section of the Club erected in 1956.

That section of the Club has, through the lack of a regulated maintenance program, deteriorated to the degree that it was obvious a major reconstruction was necessary.

Knowing the concern of the Club, Council submitted a plan that would have seen the Club established on the site opposite the Henley Hotel, shared with four other sporting or business enterprises. The location, some distance from the centre of Henley Beach, together with the lack of space, having to share the building with others, was not in the best interests of the Club.

Accordingly, at an organised breakfast arranged for interested parties on Friday 10th March, 1989, at which the Major, Mr Fred ANGUS and Councillor Bob POTTS attended. The Club placed an alternate proposal to Council which would see the 1986 section of the Clubrooms demolished and on the same area the Club would rebuild on half of that site, with the floor levels being similar to that of the brown brick section built in 1982. The remainder would then be available to Council to build alternate changerooms/toilet facilities for the general public, bearing in mind the disgraceful condition of the existing toilets at that time.

That proposition also included a Traffic Management program that would see an extra 32 car parking spaces available in close proximity to the Jetty for beach lovers from the eastern districts.

That proposal did not meet with the approval of the Council, which later accused the Club of a lack of response to their South Henley proposal.

Another matter which caused some concern was the fact that Council had placed a ban on the use of the set of stairs to the Top Room from the kitchen area. When constructed in 1956 the gradient of the stairs was quite acceptable, but in later years the building safety regulations had been changed. The Stairs were not in accordance with standards, and in the event of an accident, a claim for insurance would fail. The same applied to the stairs down to the gear room/ski shed.

1991 saw a further application to Council to rebuild along the same lines as in 1989. Following a negative response to this application saw the establishment of a working party set up between the Club and Council with the object of locating a suitable site for the Club to be relocated, bearing in mind that both the Dept. of Environment (Coastal Protection Board) and Council had in their long term plans the removal of the old swimming pool and in fact our Clubrooms. Five sites were recommended by a planning sub-committee of Council. Three were residential building blocks, one was sharing the Henley Sailing Clubrooms at West Beach, and the fifth was the car park site on the north side of the Square.

The Car Park site would have been ideal IF Council had been able to locate a developer who would be prepared to include the Clubrooms in the residential construction envisaged by Council. It was suggested that such a development would not be available for at least five years.

Following an inspection of the Hall section of the Clubrooms and the old pool change-rooms underneath by the Building Inspector, Council declared the Hall unsafe in-so-much-as the foundations of the western wall had deteriorated to the extent that they had declared the Hall unsafe. By bolstering the western wall from underneath we were able to gain an extension of time to plan a re-building program.

Our finances were in pretty good shape with the support of the bequest of the late Miss Amy FORWARD, but, in consideration of the extensive re-building programme envisaged, further financial support, in the form of a grant, or donation, or bank loan, had to be considered.

1992 saw an application lodged with the Commonwealth Govt. for a grant of \$200,00 under the Sports & Recreation Program which would have seen the entire 1956 section of the Clubrooms demolished and re-built in a similar manner to that proposed to Council in 1989. Unfortunately, with the number of similar applications from this State, we were unsuccessful in our bid.

Not to be undaunted a further application was lodged for a similar program in 1993. This application reduced the re-building program to relocating the female change-rooms/toilets to within the main building from the Hall, the demolition of the Hall, and the relocation of the second stairs to the Top Room from inside to outside the southern wall. This application was for the sum of \$125,000 being on a dollar for dollar basis as Council would donate \$20,000 and the Club the remaining \$105,000.

Having been assured that our application would receive favourable consideration, it was decided that, in an effort to have the Club in readiness for the ensuing season, that the Hall should be demolished in accordance with the Council plan.

The female members took over the gent's facilities, whilst the male members utilised the sauna showers and the Top Room toilets. This step was taken in the belief that the inconvenience was in the short term.

Again, unfortunately, we were advised that our application for a grant had failed owing to the number of applicants and there being only so much in the 'kitty' to go around. It was indeed disconcerting to believe that our campaign to seek funds in establishing suitable accommodation for our female members had been refused when a kindred Club, already established in a near new Clubhouse, had been successful in an application to modify their kitchen.

Not to be greatly concerned by these events, the Club made a further application to Council to re-build. In consideration that we had complied with Council in the removal of the Hall, AND that our proposal included the removal and relocation of the inner staircase, we believed that the application was a mere formality. After all, we had removed some 25 metres from the length of the Clubrooms and the application was for about four metres of that length in which to build the 'outside' stairs.

Then came an about face by Council. After failing to agree with our previous suggestions that Council could utilise that section of the space taken up by the Hall for public amenities, they now declared that they were going to build such facilities, not adjacent to the Club's proposed extensions, but actually on the site of those extensions.

An urgent meeting resolved that Council would build their toilet block on the footway on the east side of the kitchen.

Some elected members of Council did not see the logic of our application. They were of the opinion that, having removed the Hall, the remainder of the Clubrooms was to be considered as the original building. They then argued that because an application was before them to make additions to the remaining section of the Clubrooms, that it was in fact an extension to an existing building being erected on Crown Land, and that before it could give sanction to such an application, that a Public Meeting should be called to give local residents an opportunity of expressing their concern.

That Public Meeting was held under the chairmanship of the Major, Mr. Bob RANDALL, in the Clubrooms. No dissenting speakers were heard. The application was then placed before the State Planning Commission and subsequently approved.

In the meantime the application had been 'laying on the table' at Council. It was decreed that, in consideration that the costs of building the toilet block had not been included in the current year's budget, that the matter should continue to 'lay on the table' until after the Local Government elections.

This prompted our proposal that the re-building programme be of two separate stages, with the Club going proceeding as per the plan as Stage One, and Council following up with Stage Two when they are financially able to do so.

So that is where we are at this time. Our architect and engineers are working on plans and specifications to submit to the Building Inspector for approval.

With the benefit of hindsight it may have been better to have refrained from demolishing the Hall and continued to permit the females the use of their change-rooms, knowing that Council were reluctant to permit the use of the Hall for any purpose.

In that way we would not have incurred the difficulties that have been endured. Our efforts to expedite matters backfired.

TREASURERS REPORT

I am pleased to present my second report as Treasurer. I am pleased to say that this report shows better results than last year.

Over the year the Club made a surplus of \$21,034.46 compared to last years figure of \$3255.00. This is due largely to a reduction in spending by over \$10,000 and an increase in Income received. It was pleasing to see members of the Club starting to look after the equipment of the Club and this reduced the amount of money we had to spend on repairs. Over the year the Club also purchased some \$23,500 worth of new equipment with each area obtaining new equipment.

Even though this year was a more pleasing result, we must all be aware of the on going problems we face financially as a Club Over the next year or two, we will be spending most of the Clubs money on the rebuilding of the Club, this will mean that a large portion of the Clubs investments will be used to finance the rebuilding costs, as well as that a large portion of the yearly surplus (i.e. interest from investments) will be evaporated. Members of this Club need to continue to put time and effort into the Club to ensure that over the next few years the Club will not only be able to afford to rebuild the Club, but also to continue the day to day running costs of the Club.

Andrew Boots Treasurer



* Our Best Boat Competitor Shane Thomas with our Club President Kevin Fitzgerald

H.S.L.S.C. FINANCIAL STATEMENT

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS & PAYMENTS FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST MAY 1993

RECEIPTS

BAR TAKINGS	\$29,529.15
SUBSCRIPTIONS	\$ 2,780.00
SPONSORSHIP & DONATIONS	\$10,226.00
SALE OF CLOTHING	\$ 2,079.00
NATIONAL COUNCIL GRANT	\$ 7,800.00
STATE CENTRE DISBURSEMENTS	\$ 4,550.00
FUND-RAISING	\$ 3,179.03
AUSSIE TITLES	\$ 8,392.30
EQUIPMENT SALE	\$ 3,300.00
1992 DINNER	\$ 1,714.00
SUNDRY	\$ 432.68
INTEREST - CHEQUE ACCOUNT	\$ 119.54
INTEREST - INVESTMENTS	\$ 8,073.94
REFUND FROM COUNCIL	\$ 5,666.00
TRANSFERS FROM DEPOSITS	\$12.016.11
TOTAL	\$99,857.75

PAYMENTS

### 1,719.00 ### 1,719.00 ### 1,719.00 ### 1,719.00 ### 1,719.00 ### 1,719.00 ### 1,394.5 ### 1,394.6		
BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE \$ 854.00 SUNDRY \$ 415.40 ADMINISTRATION \$ 5,306.90 INSURANCE \$ 2,833.80 MEDICAL \$ 230.70 UTILITIES \$ 3,584.20 GEAR PURCHASES \$ 23,566.40 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.70 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.00 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.00 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.00 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$ \$10,000.00	1992 DINNER	\$ 1,719.00
SUNDRY \$ 415.44 ADMINISTRATION \$ 5,306.99 INSURANCE \$ 2,833.89 MEDICAL \$ 230.79 UTILITIES \$ 3,584.29 GEAR PURCHASES \$ 23,566.49 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.79 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.09 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.09 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.09 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$ 10,000.09	BAR EXPENSES	\$ 19,394.51
ADMINISTRATION \$ 5,306.99 INSURANCE \$ 2,833.89 MEDICAL \$ 230.79 UTILITIES \$ 3,584.29 GEAR PURCHASES \$ 23,566.49 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.79 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.09 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.09 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.09 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.39 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.09	BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE	\$ 854.06
INSURANCE \$ 2,833.8° MEDICAL \$ 230.7° UTILITIES \$ 3,584.2° GEAR PURCHASES \$23,566.4° TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.7° CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.0° BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.0° AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.0° GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.3° TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.0°	SUNDRY	\$ 415.40
MEDICAL \$ 230.79 UTILITIES \$ 3,584.20 GEAR PURCHASES \$23,566.40 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.79 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.00 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.00 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.00 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.00	ADMINISTRATION	\$ 5,306.98
UTILITIES \$ 3,584.2 GEAR PURCHASES \$23,566.4 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.7 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.0 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.0 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.0 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.3 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.0	INSURANCE	
GEAR PURCHASES \$23,566.44 TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$1,403.75 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$2,419.05 BUILDING EXPENSES \$7,164.05 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$9,727.05 GEAR REPAIRS \$1,759.35 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.05	MEDICAL	
TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS \$ 1,403.75 CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.05 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.05 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.05 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.35 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.05	UTILITIES	
CLOTHING PURCHASES \$ 2,419.00 BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.00 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.00 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.00	GEAR PURCHASES	
BUILDING EXPENSES \$ 7,164.00 AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.00 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.00	TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS	\$ 1,403.75
AUSSIE TITLE EXPENSES \$ 9,727.00 GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.30 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.00	CLOTHING PURCHASES	
GEAR REPAIRS \$ 1,759.3 TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.0	BUILDING EXPENSES	\$ 7,164.00
TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT \$10,000.0		
OO CES AND THE	GEAR REPAIRS	
TOTAL \$90,378.6	TRANSFER TO ANZ DEPOSIT	\$ 10,000.00
	TOTAL	\$ 90,378.62

H.S.L.S.C. FINANCIAL STATEMENT

STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST MAY 1993

INCOME

BAR TAKINGS	\$29,529.15
SUBSCRIPTIONS	\$ 2,780.00
SPONSORSHIP & DONATIONS	\$10,226.00
SALE OF CLOTHING	\$ 2,079.00
NATIONAL COUNCIL GRANT	\$ 7,800.00
STATE CENTRE DISBURSEMENTS	\$ 4,550.00
FUND-RAISING	\$ 3,179.03
AUSSIE TITLES	\$ 8,392.30
1992 DINNER	\$ 1,714.00
SUNDRY	\$ 432.68
REFUND FROM COUNCIL	\$ 5,666.00
INTEREST - CHEQUE ACCOUNT	\$ 119.54
INTEREST - INVESTMENTS	\$ 8,073.94
TOTAL	\$84,541.64

INCOME \$84,541.64 EXPENDITURE \$63,507.18 SURPLUS \$21,034.46

EXPENDITURE

1992 DINNER	\$ 1,719.20
BAR EXPENSES	\$19,394.51
BUILDING REPAIRS	\$ 854.06
SUNDRY	\$ 415.40
ADMINISTRATION	\$ 5,306.98
INSURANCE	\$ 2,833.89
MEDICAL	\$ 230.74
UTILITIES	\$ 3,584.27
TROPHIES & HONORARIUMS	\$ 1,403.75
CLOTHING PURCHASES	\$ 2,419.00
BUILDING EXPENSES	\$ 7,164.00
AUSSIE TITLES	\$ 9,727.00
GEAR REPAIRS	\$ 1,759.38
DEPRECIATION	\$ 6,695.00
TOTAL	\$63,507.18

H.S.L.S.C. FINANCIAL STATEMENT BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MAY 1993

ASSETS

CURRENT

CASH AT BANK	\$ 2,668.19	
ANZ TERM DEPOSIT	\$10,136.35	
STOCK (BAR)	\$ 1,500.00	
STOCK (CLOTHING)	\$ 1.596.84	\$15,901.38

NON CURRENT

CLUBHOUSE	\$205,000.00	
AMENITIES	\$ 3,732.00	
GYMNASIUM	\$ 3,782.00	
OFFICE EQUIPMENT	\$ 1,020.00	
REG VEHICLE	\$ 1,739.00	
POWER CRAFT	\$ 8,469.00	
SURF BOAT	\$ 24,665.00	
PATROL & COMP EQUIP	\$ 16.648.00	\$265,055.00

OTHER_ASSETS

AMY FORWARD TRUST	\$107,393.79	
AT CALL ACCOUNT	<u>\$ 29.056.51</u>	\$136,450.30
TOTAL ASSETS		\$417,406.68

REPRESENTED BY
H.S.L.S.C. EQUITY \$396,372.22
PLUS SURPLUS \$21,034.46

\$417,406.68

H.S.L.S.C. FINANCIAL STATEMENT

INVESTMENT SCHEDULE

BALANCE	DEPOSIT	WITHDRAWAL	INTEREST	BALANCE_
7543.25	18 E 7 E 6	7543.25	-	-
3423.10	\$167, 226	3534.16	111.06	TA - EAS
130,158.02	s 5,079	30,000.00	7,235.77	107,393.79
	35,666.00	7,200.25	590.76	29,056.51
	10,000.00		136.35	10,136.35
	45,666.00	48,277.66	8,073.94	146,586.65
	7543.25 3423.10	7543.25 - 3423.10 - 130,158.02 - 35,666.00 10,000.00	7543.25 - 7543.25 3423.10 - 3534.16 130,158.02 - 30,000.00 35,666.00 7,200.25 10,000.00	7543.25 - 7543.25 - 3423.10 - 3534.16 111.06 130,158.02 - 30,000.00 7,235.77 35,666.00 7,200.25 590.76 10,000.00 136.35

ASSETS SCHEDULE

	BALANCE	VAL.ADD_	DISPOSAL	10% DEP	FINAL BAL
CLUBHOUSE	205,000.00			***	205,000.00
AMENITIES	4,147.00	-		415.00	3,732.00
GYMNASIUM	4,202.00	-		420.00	3,782.00
OFFICE EQUIPMENT	1,133.00		_	113.00	1,020.00
REG VEHICLE	332.00	1600.00	STREET-, CO. 1	193.00	1,739.00
POWER CRAFT	9,322.00	3188.00	3100.00	941.00	8,469.00
SURF BOAT	13,326.00	14,080.00	_	2741.00	24,665.00
PATROL/COMP EQUI	P 14,020.00	4700.00	200.00	1872.00	16,648.00
		23,568.00	3300.00	6695.00	265,055.00

H.S.L.S.C. FINANCIAL STATEMENT

INVESTMENT_SCHEDULE

	BALANCE	DEPOSIT	WITHDRAWAL	INTEREST	BALANCE_
ANZ DEPOSIT	7543.25	- 750	7543.25	-	-
GEAR FUND	3423.10	- / SB(7, 226	3534.16	111.06	CASI- AT I
AMY FORWARD	130,158.02	5.073	30,000.00	7,235.77	107,393.79
AT CALL A/C	THE REAL PROPERTY.	35,666.00	7,200.25	590.76	29,056.51
ANZ DEPOSIT		10,000.00		136.35	10,136.35
		45,666.00	48,277.66	8.073.94	146.586.65

ASSETS_SCHEDULE

	BALANCE_	VAL.ADD_	DISPOSAL_	10% DEP	FINAL BAL
CLUBHOUSE	205,000.00	_		- 1945	205,000.00
AMENITIES	4,147.00	-	STEAR ENDING	415.00	3,732.00
GYMNASIUM	4,202.00	-	SUR-LUS	420.00	3,782.00
OFFICE EQUIPMENT	1,133.00	-		113.00	1,020.00
REG VEHICLE	332.00	1600.00	\$107,-333.79	193.00	1,739.00
POWER CRAFT	9,322.00	3188.00	3100.00	941.00	8,469.00
SURF BOAT	13,326.00	14,080.00	20 -	2741.00	24,665.00
PATROL/COMP EQU:	IP_14,020.00	4700.00	200.00	1872.00	16,648.00
		23,568.00	3300.00	6695.00	265,055.00

STATEMENT BY COMMITTEE

"The attached financial statement of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club Inc. being the Balance Sheet, Statement of Income and Expenditure and Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ended 31 May 1993 are, in our opinion, properly drawn up so as to present fairly the financial position of the Club as at 31 May 1993, and its result for the year

DATED AT HENLEY Bch. This 12

day of JULY

SIGNED in accordance with a resolution of the Committee.

President

AUDITOR'S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS

"I have examined the books, accounts and records of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club Inc., and the attached financial statements, being the Balance Sheet, Statement of Income and Expenditure and Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ended 31 May 1993, is in accordance

DATED AT HENLEY BEACH

this 12 th day of JULY

P.R. BRASS, B. Ec.,

Honorary Auditor